
 THE CITY OF STREETSBORO, OHIO 

 

 SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

 Monday, August 9, 2021 

 

This Safety Committee Meeting was called to order on Monday, August 9, 2021 at 7:08 p.m. by 

Chuck Kocisko, Vice Chairman. 

 

PRESENT: Justin Ring, Chuck Kocisko, Anthony Lombardo, Julie Field, Jon Hannan, Mike 

Lampa 

 

ABSENT: Jennifer Wagner 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Glenn Broska, Mayor 

Frank Beni, Law Director 

Patricia Wain, Police Chief 

Rob Reinholz, Fire Chief 

Bill Miller, Service Director 

Patrick O’Malia, Economic Development Director 

Shawna Lockhart-Reese, HR Manager 

Caroline Kremer, Clerk of Council 

[by Zoom video conferencing:] 

Jenny Esarey, Finance Director 

John Cieszkowski, Planning Director 

Greg Mytinger, Parks and Recreation Director 

Melissa Procop, Mayor’s Executive Assistant 

 

MOTION:  TO EXCUSE MS. WAGNER. 

 

Moved by Mr. Hannan, seconded by Mr. Lampa.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

Disposition of Minutes 

 

MOTION:  TO ACCEPT THE REGULAR SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

OF JULY 12, 2021 AS WRITTEN. 

 

Moved by Mr. Ring, seconded by Mrs. Field.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

Old Business 

None. 

 

New Business 

T-7078 Amend Ord. No. 2020-132 Ambulance Refurb 

Chief Reinholz said Council had previously approved the remodeling and refurbishing of the 

ambulance, so the department sent it out.  The ambulance came back and they had found three items 
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that they repaired (the side body window and the side entry door window, the battery box, and driver 

front corner of the body) for an additional cost of $1,890.  Chief Reinholz asked Council to approve 

the additional cost with an amendment to the previous ordinance.  The money was in the 402- 

account.   

 

MOTION:  TO AMEND ORDINANCE NO. 2020-132 TO INCLUDE THE ADDITIONAL 

COST. 

 

Moved by Mr. Ring, seconded by Mrs. Field.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

MOTION:  TO MOVE THIS TO TONIGHT’S REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING. 

 

Moved by Mr. Ring, seconded by Mrs. Field.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

Citizens’ Comments 

Mr. Kocisko asked Mayor Broska to kindly ask the City employees to wear face masks since the 

COVID-19 cases were increasing.  Mr. Kocisko wanted to encourage the residents to get vaccinated, 

if they had not, and to wear masks.  He was concerned about everyone’s health and wanted to stop 

this virus.  Hospitals in certain parts of the country were getting overwhelmed again and he asked 

everyone to consider wearing masks and getting vaccinated.  Children under 12 were not eligible to 

get vaccinated and he was concerned about them. 

 

Announcements 

A Service Committee Meeting will immediately follow this meeting.   

 

There being no further business to be addressed by this committee, and upon motion by Mr. Hannan, 

seconded by Mrs. Field, this meeting adjourned at 7:13 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 

 

                                                                 _____________________________________ 

Caroline L. Kremer, Clerk of Council  Chuck Kocisko, Vice Chairman 


